
SENATE BILL REPORT

HB 2129

AS OF MAY 5, 1993

Brief Description: Allowing state agencies to make purchases
based on the lowest cost.

SPONSORS: Representatives Mastin, Finkbeiner, Locke, Patterson,
Linville, Foreman, Forner and J. Kohl

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS

BACKGROUND:

Currently, the Department of General Administration has the
authority to purchase all material, supplies, services, and
equipment needed for the support, maintenance and use of all
state agencies, institutions of higher education, offices of
elected state officials, and the judiciary. The department
operates two purchasing programs: Central Stores and
Purchasing and Contract Administration. Central Stores is a
catalog sales operation. The department maintains an
inventory of supplies and equipment which may be ordered from
a catalog by state agencies. The Purchasing and Contract
Administration office negotiates contracts for bulk purchases
of selected items. State agencies may then purchase items
from the specified vendors at the negotiated price.

SUMMARY:

State agencies are allowed to purchase materials, supplies,
services, and equipment directly from vendors when the
Department of General Administration is notified that the
items may be purchased more cost effectively than through the
department.

The department is directed to develop a standard notification
form for use by state agencies notifying the department of its
purchases made directly from vendors. The form is to include
at least the price of the items from each source, the savings
achieved by purchasing directly from a vendor, and the
signature of the notifying agency’s director or the director’s
designee.

The department is to forward these notification forms to the
Office of Financial Management and prepare a report on the
first fiscal year of purchasing activity authorized by the
bill.

Appropriation: none

Revenue: none

Fiscal Note: requested April 8, 1993
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